East Lyme Police Subcommittee Meeting

Regular Meeting: September 14, 2016

Conference Room 1

East Lyme Town Hall

5:00 - 6:00 p.m.

Minutes:

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Tom Gardner at 5:00 p.m.

Role call: Tom Gardner, Mark Powers, Joe Perkins, Steve Rebelowski, Kathy Miller and Steve Kelley who had been unable to make the first meeting.

- 1. A review of the meeting on September 6th was conducted to update Mr. Kelley which included the scope of what the committee was charged to do and the summary of the Connecticut Police Chiefs Association Municipal Police Support Committee's report to the Town of East Lyme 2016.
- 2. New business was a discussion of fact gathering that had been done by the committee since the first meeting.
 - a. The committee met at the East Lyme Police Department on September 9th at 1:00 p.m. and discussed what information should be reviewed and obtained documentation from Sgt. Joe San Juan that had been prepared for this committee.
 - b. The committee tasked Steve Rebelowski with contacting Mr. Kennedy, Assistant State's Attorney at Part B, New London, as to his opinion of the capability of East Lyme Police Officers to go independent. Likewise, Kathy Miller was asked to contact Mr. Regan, State's Attorney for New London County as to his opinion.
 - c. The committee met with the Mayor of Ledyard, Michael Finkelstein, on September 14th at the Ledyard Town Hall. Ledyard has just recently made the transition from a resident state trooper program to an independent police department. A very information discussion was had regarding the mechanics of the transition that Ledyard experienced.
- 3. The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Kathleen A. Miller

FILED

EAST LYME TOWN CLERK